Bradworthy CP School
Friday 25th January 2008

Dear Parents,

Its been a busy start to the term and there is already a lot going on, which is my excuse for not writing a newsletter last week !

A lot of new children have started school this term and I would like to take this opportunity to welcome them and their families. I know that everyone in school is looking forward to working with you in the future as the children get older and develop.

I often write to say that we value any observations or comments that parents may have and I hope that you will never hesitate to come forward if you or your children ever have any worries or concerns, however small they may seem.

Our members of staff are available at the beginning and end of most school days and I hope you will feel free to come and speak to us whenever you wish. Alternatively you can ring the school office between 9.00am and 4.00pm on 241365.

Bring and Buy Sale

Class 5 will be organising and running a “bring and buy” sale in school next Friday afternoon (1st February). This is a week later than originally intended.
This will be an opportunity to get rid of old toys, books, etc that you or the children don’t want anymore after Christmas, and the children the chance to replace them with even more wonderful things which they simply can’t live without !!!

The children in Class 5 will be writing to you at the start of next week with lots more information but if you want to bring things in on Monday please feel free to do so. You can leave things beside the office where the parents book stall is. 

School Clubs

School clubs will begin next week and the timetable will be as follows:

	
	Lunch Time
	After School

	Monday
	Running (Classes 3,4 and 5)


	

	Tuesday


	Cricket (Key Stage 2)
	Year 6 Climbing (see below)



	Wednesday


	Rugby (Years 5 and 6)

Football (Classes 1 and 2)


	Year 6 SAT Preparation Class

	Thursday


	Rugby (Years 3 and 4)

Running (Years 5 and 6)
	Year 6 Climbing (see below)

Football (Classes 3,4 and 5)

Netball



	Friday


	Football (Girl’s Team)
	Basketball


We will also be running a climbing club again this term, however this is going to prove difficult to achieve in the usual Monday evening slot because of a long run of football, rugby and netball matches and tournaments on Monday evenings this term (see below).

I’m considering moving the club to Tuesday evenings this term and possibly running a second club each Thursday. In this way we could accommodate the children in the current club and those on the waiting list. (Some children would have to choose climbing instead of football or netball on the Thursday).

Please complete the form at the bottom of this letter if your child is already climbing or is on the waiting list.
We will be offering a canoeing club after half term for children in Years 5 and 6 and we will be offering surfing and sailing again from the start of the summer term. More information will follow later.

Year 6 SAT preparation classes will finish at 5.00pm and Climbing at 6.45pm. Football, netball and basketball will finish at 4.30pm.

Valentine’s Cabaret Evening

The PTA will be holding a Valentine’s Cabaret Evening on Friday 15th February. It is taking place in the Memorial Hall and after the enormous success of the previous one I’m sure it will prove to be a fantastic night out.

Tickets are priced at £12.50 each and the price includes entertainment and a delicious “ploughman’s platter.” You can get tickets from Michelle Bailey on 01409 241739.
Headlice

The age old problem of headlice has come up again recently and I would like to ask that you do what you can to check and treat your children’s hair. Hopefully we can stop them from spreading any further by doing this.

I’ve had to do this many times over the years with my own children and I know this is a chore, however I would like to thank you for your help in this.

Sports Fixtures 
Monday 28th January 
Netball (Holsworthy College)
Monday 4th February
Tag Rugby (Sandymere)

Friday 8th February
Cross Country Running (Bude)

Monday 11th February
Netball (Holsworthy)

Monday 3rd March
Netball (Westcroft)

Tuesday 4th March
Cross Country Running (Holsworthy)

Monday 10th March
Football (Sandymere)

Friday 14th March
Cross Country Running (Grenville College)

Monday 17th March
Tag Rugby (Sandymere)




Netball (Holsworthy)

Friday 28th March
Hockey (Holsworthy)

League football fixtures will also take place this term and these dates will follow soon.
Web Site

As you may have seen we have continued to update the school web site recently.

There is a great deal of information on the site now and you don’t always have to wait for a newsletter to find out what is going on.

Please log on at www.bradworthy.devon.sch.uk to have a look.
Term Dates

Half Term Break


Friday 15th February – Friday 22nd February




(The last day of this half tern is Thursday 14th February and 





the children return on Monday 25th February)  

Good Friday Bank Holiday
Friday 21st March
Bank Holiday Monday

Monday 24th March
Last Day of Spring Term

Friday 4th April
First Day of Summer Term
Tuesday 22nd April
Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Year 6 Climbing Club

Child’s Name:

My child would like to take part in the climbing club which is running this term.

They would rather climb on the club which is intended to run on Tuesday / Thursday / either day.
(please circle your preferred day)

There will be a charge of £1 per session.

Signed:
